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Mr. Thomas McCue
County of Monterey
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Planning and Building Inspection Department

2620 First Avenue
Marina, California 93933

Dear Mr. MeCue:

The National Marine Fisherics Service (NOAA Fisheries) appreciates having had the opportunity to review the
September 2004 Partial Revision of the Draft Environmental Impuct Report (DEIR) for the Pebble Beach Company's

Dal Monte Forest Preservation and Deve

lopment Plan (DMF/PDP). Ttis appropriate that we provide additional

comment given our April 13, 2004, comments on an earlier draft of the EIR. That earlier letter expressed substantial
concern that the project’s additional direct diversions from the Carmel River would significantly degrade stieam

" habitats and likely contribute to additional lake ol Federally listed steelhiead rout. NOAA Fisheries' objective is to
help facilitate the reduction of unauthorized and excessive water diversions that adversely affect steethead in the

Carmel River.

We believe that with the addition of the
this project’s impacts to steelhead in the

Phase I Wastewater Reclamation Project as an integral part of the DMF/PDP,
Carmel River will be substantially mitigated. Indeed the revised DEIR
indicates that with the contingent developinent of the Phase 11 Wastewater Reclamalion Project with the DMF/PDP,
water diversions fram the Carmel River would be reduced in normal and dry years. This is plausible given that therc 1
would be substantial and permanent roductions in diversion for irrigation. This reduction in jrrigation diversions '
together with (he other proposed mitigative actions (¢.g., reduced diversions and/or the return of demonstrated
environmentally benign treated wastewater to the Carinel River during wet years) is likely to reduce the impacts of the
project on steslhead to an insignificant level.

Tf you have questions concerning this letter, please contact Dr. William Hearn al 707-575-6062.

cer R. Flaerke, DEG (Yountville)
K Mrowka, SWRCE
T. Lombardo, Lombardo & Gilles
D. Pereksta, USFWS '
5. Leonard, Cal-Am
C. Lester, Cal.Cnaslal Commission

i

- Sincerely,
Patrick 1. Rutten

Santa Rosa Area Otfice Supervisor
Protecied Resources Division
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